Lesson 6

- You are going to learn
- A day in the camp
- Exercises

You are going to learn

The present simple tense:

It is used to express a <u>daily</u> or <u>regular</u> activity.
In the negative and interrogative forms ,we use

the auxiliary do or does.

Affirmative	Negative	Interrogative
I play	I don't (do not) play	Do I play ?
He	He	he
She > plays	She ≻doesn't play	Does she play?
It J	It	it
They play	They don't play	Do they play?

❖ <u>Frequency adverbs</u>: They tell us generally how many

times an action occurs.

They are: <u>always</u>, <u>usually</u>, <u>often</u>, <u>sometimes</u>, <u>rarely</u>, <u>never</u>.

Adverb	% of action	Examples
always	100 %	Schools <u>always</u> start at 8 a.m
usually	80-90 %	She <u>usually</u> plays after class.
often	60-70 %	I often visit my friends.
sometimes	40-50 %	They sometimes travel to the countryside
rarely	10 %	He <u>rarely</u> listens to the radio.
never	0 %	He <u>never</u> works on the weekend

Wh questions:

Who? which? how? why? what? when? where? signal that a question will be asked.

eg: Where do you live? How old are you ?

A day in the camp

Every day ,after breakfast , the settlers usually go to the beach . They spend the morning swimming and sunbathing .At 12:00 they return to the camp to have lunch . They always rest under their tents .

In the afternoon, they play games, paint or read;but they sometimes leave the camp to visit places of interest .

After dinner, they usually sing songs,dance and talk by the fire .

They don't go to bed before midnight.

Exercises

Exercise 1

Are these statements true or false?

هل الجمل الآتية صحيحة أم خاطئة ؟

	<u> </u>
a- The settlers usually go to the market in the morning.	
b- At 12.00 they have lunch.	
c- They never rest under their tents.	
d- They sometimes visit their parents .	
e- After dinner ,they usually gather round the fire.	

Exercise 2

Answer these questions:		أجب عن الأسئلة:
a-	Do the settlers go to the beach in the morn	ning ?
b-	Do they always have lunch on the beach	?

c-	Do they leave	the camp at night?	

d- Do they rest in the afternoon?

Look at these examples:

لاحظ هذه الأمثلة:

Does Mary play guitar? No, she doesn't.

Does Amine practise football? Yes, he does.

Do the settlers rest in the afternoon? Yes, they do.

Exercise 3:

No	ew, answer these questions : ب الأن عن الأسئلة :
a)	Does Betsy practise tennis ?
b)	Do the settlers go to bed early?
c)	Does Mary paint ?
d)	Does Chang play the guitar ?
e)	Do the settlers go to the beach in the evening?
<u>Exer</u>	cise 4:
Write	e questions and answers. : اكتب أسئلة و أجوية
eg:	She drinks tea after lunch. Does she drink coffee after lunch? No, she doesn't.
a)	Amine plays football.
b)	Betsy practises tennis.
c)	The supervisors go shopping on Thursday .
d)	Chang reads books .
e)	The settlers go to the well.
	1 es ,uiey

لاحظ هذه الأمثلة

Look at these examples.

The settlers go to the beach in the morning.(evening) The settlers don't go to the beach in the evening.

Exercise 5:

Now, do the same, using the words in brackets اكتب الآن جملا مستعملا فيها الكلمات الموجودة بين قوسين: Mary paints in the morning.(read) She The settlers <u>rest</u> under their tents .(dance) They..... Pierre plays the guitar. (the violin) He..... They leave the camp in the afternoon.(at night) They..... They have lunch at the canteen.(under their tents) They..... Exercise 6 Fill in the blanks with: املأ الفراغ بـ: never -usually -often -sometimes -always . a-The settlers.....make their beds in the morning. b-Theygo to town in the afternoon . c-Pierre.....plays guitar in the evening. d-Mary.....paints early in the morning. e-They.....sleep before midnight.

Exercise 7 a)-Look at the pictures and match A with B:

أنظر للصور ثم أربط A مع B











A	В
1- Amine often	a- gets up at 7:00 a.m
2- Mary and Betsy always	b- go shopping on Thursday
3- Pierre never	c- drink tea in the afternoon.
4- Amine and Sarah usually	d- plays football
5- Mary sometimes	e- practises tennis

b)-Now,write correct sentences

لآن أكتب جملا صحيحة	1
---------------------	---

a)	

Exercise 8:

Put in: always, usually, often, sometimes, never where necessary: a)- We.....light the candles in the "Mouloud". b)- Youoffer a present at a birthday. c)- Parentsbuy new clothes for children at "El Aïd". d)- Ieat a pizza at 12:00. e)-He.....goes to the beach when it is cold. **Exercise 9:** Put the adverbs in the correct place. ضع الكلمات الموجودة بين قوصين في المكان المناسب. a- I do my homework . (always) b- She eats meat .(never) c- My parents go to the theatre .(sometimes) d- He is angry .(rarely) e- We watch T.V in the evening. (usually) **Exercise 10:** Circle the best answer اختر الجواب المناسب: 1)-The Chinese always eat: a)- macaroni b)- rice c)- couscous 2)-The american always celebrateon october 31 st. b)- St Valentine's Day c)- Halloween a)- Christmas 3)- The British always haveat 5p.m. a)- lunch b)- dinner c)- tea 4)-The Algerians always travel to: a)- France b)- Australia c)- Japan

Exercise 11:

Put the words in ord	er to write	correct sentences
		رتب الكلمات و اكتب جملا صحيحة :
a)- drinks / Sarah / ne	ever / coffee	1. /
b)- usually / nice / Ma	ry / portrait	s/ paints / ./
c)- sports /often /talk/	Chang /and	/ about /Pierre /./
d)-always / Amine / li	stens / musi	c /to /./
Exercise 12		
Write 3 or 4 se	ntences	
Start like this:		اكتب 3 او 4 جملا عن نفسك
a)-I always		
b)		
c)		
d)		
•	Ask	ing questions
To ask questions, we	use what , <u>w</u>	who, when, where, why.
What	thing	What does Sarah prepare?
Who	person	Who plays the guitar ?
When	time	When do they go to the beach?
Where	place	Where do they have lunch?
Why		Why do they return to the camp at 12.00?

eg: They play games in <u>the afternoon.</u>
When do they play games ?

Exerc	ise 13:		
Ask questions:		أكتب الأسئلة:	
a)	They make their beds.		
	What?		
b)	<u>Pierre</u> prepares lunch in the morning.		
	Who?		
c)	Sarah goes to the post –office to collect the r	nail	
-,	Why?	•	
4)	Thou ait round the fire		
d)	They sit <u>round the fire</u> . Where?		
e)	They stay under their tents in the afternoon. When?		
	W Hell.		
Exerc	ise 14:		
_	uestions on the underlined words .		
	<u>طرة</u> :	اكتب الأسئلة عن الكلمات المس	
a- Sami	a is 23 years old.		
•••••	?		
b- She	is a receptionist.		
•••••	?		
c- She works in a big hotel.			
	9		
•••••	?		
d- She starts work early in the morning.			
	?		

Pronunciation: train yourself

// / // >

but -cup -bus -mother-sun .

dog -pot -knot -go -not .

Remember

❖ Present simple tense -don't forget "s' with: he, she, it.

eg: He gets up at 7:00 a.m. She plays tennis It sometimes rains in Spring.

- **Adverbs of frequency** are placed between the subject and the verb.
 - eg: I sometimes go to the park on Friday. They always have dinner at 8:00 pm.
- * Wh .questions with: what, who, when, where, why.